
 

 
 
 
 
Dear 
 
We hope that you are keeping safe and well?  
 
We last wrote to you in May and as we are committed to keeping you informed, we wanted to update 
you further following the easing of national lockdown measures and the removal of formal shielding 
guidelines for people most vulnerable to the effects of the current Covid-19 coronavirus.  
 
Your wellbeing is our highest priority. As mentioned in my last letter, since the outbreak of Covid-19, 
we have made over 1000 calls to residents to check that you are safe and well; and have the support 
you need. Despite the reduction in cases, we recognise coronavirus still poses a threat and presents 
challenges to our communities. You may still not feel confident or comfortable going out and may still 
wish to stay at home more? You may have friends or relatives who do not want to expose you to any 
risk of catching the virus, so you are seeing them less? 
 
If any of these situations apply to you and you need some support, then please do not be afraid to 
ask - let us know. Even if we cannot help directly, we will know of an organisation and people who 
can, and we can get you in touch. We recognise that even though lockdown has ended, coronavirus 
is still affecting everyone’s daily lives. Please do not struggle with anything unnecessarily. 
 
In light of the recent changes, revised government advice, and trying to establish a ‘new normal’, 
PFH have re-assessed how we can deliver services to you and I am pleased to let you know that we 
are now back delivering our full range of services with only a few exceptions: 
 
The reception at PFH Office at Silvester House is closed and meetings are by appointment only. 
 
We are currently unable to complete large scale improvement projects inside people’s homes, like full 
kitchen and bathroom replacements and windows and doors. However, we are still completing a 
range of other works such as boiler replacements and external improvement works.  We are keeping 
our improvement programmes and systems of working under continuous review and will open out as 
many services as we safely can so that our full programme of improvements can be honoured next 
year. 
 
We are risk assessing the use of our scheme’s communal lounges and Pop In centres and aim to 
open these, under revised, more restrictive, guidelines and using booking systems during August and 
September 2020. Unfortunately, the range of activities we will be able to offer will be reduced so 
safety can be maintained. Detailed guidance for residents will be provided.  
 
For those of you living in our schemes, your scheme manager has reviewed how they can safely work 
with you and other residents. Our priority is to protect everyone from passing on the virus, whilst still 
trying to get on with everyday life. It is a challenge and it cannot be just as it was, but we will try and 
match everyone’s preferences and clearly explain the new working arrangements. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
Our staff team are no longer working only from home. We are unable to use the office in quite the 
same way as we did in the past, but staff team members will undertake some of their work from PFH 
offices, they will be out and about in our villages and schemes and will undertake some of their work 
from home when this is appropriate. Our aim is to be flexible to deliver services in the way that best 
suits the needs of our residents and so where socially distanced, face to face meetings are best then 
this is available.  
 
If you need a PFH service, and you are unsure of current arrangements, then please phone us on 
01482 223783. If our phone lines are busy, please leave a message and we will call you back. 
 
We are aware that we have some technical issues with our phone system and that some of our 
customers have found it difficult to get through to us. Our sincere apologies, we know this can be 
frustrating, and we are working with KCOM to get things back on track as a matter of urgency. If 
your enquiry remains unresolved, please contact us by phone, email or letter and we will get back to 
you as a priority.  
 
We are seeking residents we can call upon to ask for opinions on how we are doing in responding to 
the challenges this current situation presents us with. Many people are now keeping in touch using 
applications like Zoom, Facebook and What’s App etc. and if you would like to be involved with us, 
albeit virtually, we would love to hear from you. Please contact Claire Champlin via 01482 223783 or 
Claire.champlin@pfh.org.uk to provide us with your details.  
 
Fortunately, for Hull and The East Riding of Yorkshire we are seeing a continuing reduction in the 
number of coronavirus infections, and long may this continue. Should the situation change, and any 
local lockdown restrictions are put into place, we will contact you again to explain how this will affect 
things. 
 
Should you have any questions, need a service or any help at all, please do not hesitate to get in 
touch with us. 
 
With best wishes 
 

 
 
Claire Warren 
Chief Executive 
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